
Spokane Plan Commission Transportation Sub-Committee Minutes 
 
September 5, 2023 
City Council Briefing Center 
Meeting Minutes: Meeting called to order at 9:00 AM by Clifford Winger 
 
Attendance: 

• Subcommittee Members Present: Clifford Winger (Chair), Charles Hansen, Paul Kropp, 
Raychel Callary, Eve McMenamy, Charlene Kay, Mike Tresidder, Samantha Hennessy,  

• Subcommittee Members Not Present: Mary Winkes (Vice Chair), Jennifer Soto, Michelle 
Pappas, Kris Neely 

• Non-Voting Subcommittee Members Not Present: Council Member Jonathan Bingle 
• Quorum Present: yes 
• Staff Members Present: Colin Quinn-Hurst, Tyler Kimbrell 

 
Public Comment: 

None 
 
Briefing Session: 

Minutes from the June 6, 2023 meeting approved unanimously. 

1. Chair Report – Clifford Winger 
• Clifford Winger reported that the California Resource Board banned diesel trucks in 

2036. He also brought to attention an article in Inlander that was about pedestrian 
and bicycle crashes. The next PCTS meeting may be rescheduled to later in June. 

2. Secretary Report – Colin Quinn-Hurst   
• Colin Quinn-Hurst reported that the Safe Streets and Roads for All application is still 

under review and that a group led by the Spokane Transit Authority and partnering 
with the City of Spokane Valley and the City of Spokane is preparing an application to 
the USDOT Reconnecting Communities – Neighborhood Access & Equity program.  

3. Council Liaison Report – Johnathan Bingle  
• none 

4. Stakeholders Report –  
• Paul Kropp, Neighborhood Alliance – none 
• Rachel Callary, Citizen-at-Large – requested a presentation and discussion regarding 

the City’s contract with Lime as the shared mobility provider. 
• Mike Tresidder, Spokane Transit Authority (STA)- reported that the Neighborhood 

Access & Equity grant application is being prepared..  
• Charlene Kay Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) – none  
• Charles Hansen, Whitman Neighborhood Council, PeTT Committee – none 
• Eve McMenamy Spokane Regional Transportation Council (SRTC) reported that the 

awarded regional Safe Streets and Roads for All grant project is ready for project 
launch. 

• Samantha Hennessy, Spokane Regional Health District- reported that The Engine 
Inside documentary screening successfully engaged participation from local residents 
interested in active transportation improvements. 
 
  



Workshops/Presentations: 

1. Centers & Corridors Update Study 
• Presentation provided by Colin Quinn-Hurst 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 10:00 AM 
 
Next Plan Commission Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, October 3, 2023  
 
 


